
Draft of March 4, 2024 Argyle Village Board Meeting

Those in attendance: Mayor Darren Smith, Trustees Ian Hamilton, Anthony Montello, 
Joy MacKenzie, Jessie Steinberger, Kevin Gorham, Clerk Joyann Stimpson, Engineer 
Brenden Becker, Christopher Castrio, Emma Harwood, Mike McGraw, Glenn Bristol, 
Sarah Huggins, Scott Baldwin.

Meeting called to order at 5:30 P.M.

On a motion made by Trustee MacKenzie, seconded by Trustee Montello, and 
unanimously carried, the Board accepted the minutes from the February 12, 2024 Board
meeting as written.

Mr. Castrio updated the Board on the progress of the Stiles’ House

     -the committee is looking for a contractor to install the handicap ramp, one of a 
lesser scale 

     -bathroom installation needs to be next

     -heating the building is not a problem

Further discussion is tabled until April meeting.

Mr. Becker from Lamont Engineering reported to the Board the progress of the 
Wastewater Project.

     -he presented 3 different systems with the particulars of each one and estimated 
cost

     -he had figures for what the estimated cost for the residents to hook up would be

     -he also had estimates as to what it would cost to hook into the Ft. Edward sewer 
system

     -public hearing set up for April 15, 2024 to inform the residents of the Village the 
details of the project

     -Village has to pass a SEQR Resolution

     -Bond Resolution has to be passed

     -Village needs letters of support

On a motion made by Trustee Hamiton, seconded by Trustee MacKenzie, and 
unanimously carried for Lamont to draw up a new drinking water system for the village.

Emma Harwood addressed the Board asking for a variance change on her mother’s 
property so that she can have her horse live on the property. The  Board could not give 
her an answer because a Zoning Board has to be formed.



Kevin Gorman gave his water report telling the Board that well 7 could be used in a 
water emergency and the water tank is where it should be.

AIA reported that they have no updates from the sidewalk committee,

Mike MaGraw addressed the Board stating the American Legion is going to put 
memorial flags on the light poles though out the Village.

On a motion made by Trustee Steinberger, seconded by Trustee MacKenzie, and 
unanimously carried, the Clerk was allowed to pay the warrants for the month of March 
2024.

On a motion made by Trustee Steinberger, seconded by Trustee Montello, and 
unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned at 7:35 P.M.

Joyann Stimpson

Argyle Village Clerk


